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4 September 2006
To: 
Mr. Serhiy Kurulenko

First Deputy Minister

Ministry of Environmental Protection
Uritskogo Str. 35

03035 Kiev, Ukraine

Fax: + 380 44 206-31-07

Dear Mr. Kurulenko,

Re: Your Letter of 31 August 2006, Ref. No. 7271/08-7

At the request of Prof. Veit Koester, the Chairman of the Aarhus Convention Compliance Committee, I would like to thank you for your letter of 31 August 2006, which will be forwarded to the whole Committee.

Prof. Koester has asked me to convey the Committee’s readiness to assist the Government of Ukraine as far as possible in this process. However, with regard to the deadline for submissions of the national strategy, we would like to bring your attention to decision II/5b of the Meeting of the Parties adopted in May 2005 and requesting that the Strategy be submitted by Ukraine by the end of 2005. The Committee does not have the authority to change this deadline but, in the interests of making progress in an expedient manner, has urged you to provide the requested strategy by 1 September 2006. A delay to the end of 2006 would further exacerbate your Government’s failure to comply with the deadline set by the Meeting of the Parties. Therefore we would strongly encourage you to submit the strategy as soon as possible.


The Chairman has noted your Government’s intention to bring a draft of the strategy to its thirteenth meeting in October 2006 with the expectation that it would be discussed by the Committee. In this regard, as Mr. Yaremenko, the Ukraine’s National Focal Point for the Convention, has been informed earlier, we wish to emphasize that the Committee would only be in a position to conduct a discussion on the draft strategy at that meeting if its members would be able to consult the draft document sufficiently in advance of the meeting. In order to provide any meaningful comments or suggestions the members of the Committee require time to study the draft. In this regard, the secretariat has advised Mr. Yaremenko that if the draft strategy is to be provided in Russian, it should be sent to the secretariat at the latest by 13 September 2006 in order to enable us to arrange translation of the document into English (the working language of the Committee) and to distribute the translated version to the Committee members by 18 September 2006.

We would therefore appreciate a clarification as to whether the Ministry of Environment of Ukraine will be in a position to send us the draft strategy by 13 September 2006 as discussed earlier with Mr. Yaremenko. Taking into account the need to make appropriate arrangement for translation of the document, we would appreciate if this issue could be clarified in the course of this week.

Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any questions.

Yours sincerely,

[original signed]
____________________

Jeremy Wates

Secretary, Convention on Access to Information, Public Participation in Decision-making and Access to Justice in Environmental Matters

Cc: Permanent Mission of Ukraine to the United Nations and other international organizations in Geneva
